
Dear Parents and Carers  
 
Thank you for an excellent start to the new academic year. Despite some mixed 
feelings about the new checked skirts, they look fabulous.  

The GCSE results in summer were truly outstanding and we’ve been delighted to 
welcome back many of our students into our Sixth Form in Year 12. 300 new Year 7s 
have also joined us and have made a great start.  

We are excited to be welcoming the new CEO of Ormiston Academies Trust, Tom 
Rees, to Victory in the near future. I will let you know when this visit will be taking 
place. We’ve been thrilled to receive support funding to continue heavily subsiding 
instrumental lessons for many pupils - I’m delighted so many have signed up for 
lessons this year - soon I’m sure we will have a full orchestra!  

We look forward to our Open Evening next Thursday for current Year 6 pupils - the 
event runs from 4:30pm until 6:30pm so we can show our site to potential families in 
daylight! Please join us if you are considering secondary schools for next year.  

I hope you will have received my email this week, asking you to complete the Ofsted 
ParentView survey - I appreciate your time is precious, but please take 5 minutes to 
help us gather feedback.  

Below is the original email with the details on how to register and give feedback: 

It’s that time of year when I need to ask a great favour of you. Ofsted will be visiting us 
between now and December 2024 and, as you know, they use Parent View data to 
gather parents’ and carers’ views. 

Many of you took the time to do this last year, but it resets itself each September. 

Please could you take a few minutes to register on Parent View and give us your 
views? The link is here: https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/ 

You know, I hope, that we try our hardest to make Victory a happy school which offers 
a wide range of subjects and a vast amount of pastoral support. Mrs Webb works 
tirelessly to collate a huge range of enrichment, trips and after-school clubs. I believe 
a school needs a big heart and a strong moral compass - and the ethos of Victory 
helps us to support children in achieving excellent outcomes. 

In the past, we’ve always reached over 90% positive feedback. 

If you are able to help us, please complete the survey online, using the link - https://
parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/  

Thank you, as ever, for your support for our school. Enjoy a lovely weekend.  

Naomi Palmer - Principal  
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Student News @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! Fantastic English work from these                   
students in Year 8!                                               

Well done Courtney, Jake and Megan.  

Our wonderful Ida from Germany has 
been inspiring our Year 8 students with a 

presentation on food!  

Great to see such hard work, high standards and great challenge                                              
in science and English this week.  



Student News @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! Fantastic English work from these                   
students in Year 8!                                               

Well done Courtney, Jake and Megan.  
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been inspiring our Year 8 students with a 

presentation on food!  

Year 7 science students all feeling very proud of themselves for                                
safely lighting a Bunsen Burner.  
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Very impressive work! Fantastic English work from these                   
students in Year 8!                                               

Well done Courtney, Jake and Megan.  

Our wonderful Ida from Germany has 
been inspiring our Year 8 students with a 

presentation on food!  

More fabulous practical work from our Year 7 students.                                                        
They loved their new Introduction to Science lessons!  



Year 10 Pink Tie Positivity @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Well done to Ruby and Luke for your ex-

cellent effort in History with  

@misswardteach 

- she is so proud of you both! And so are 

we  

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! 

Congratulations to these Year 10 Pink Tie Positivity winners: Lexi and Mia, for an                
unbelievably positive start to the new academic year; Miley, for being a                                   

wonderful buddy to a new starter and being all round amazing; Tyrrell, for a huge 
improvement in lesson times and picking up loads of visas; and Daisy, for having a 

brilliant sense of humour.  
 



Enrichment @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

Our top set Year 10 students            
performing an exothermic reaction    

between Hydrochloric acid (HCl) and 
sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! Fantastic English work from these                   
students in Year 8!                                               

Well done Courtney, Jake and Megan.  

Our wonderful Ida from Germany has 
been inspiring our Year 8 students with a 

presentation on food!  

Great to see our PE SEND Sensory Room 
being used by one of our students! He 
said it was brilliant and is super excited 

that he has already beaten his top score!  

What a turnout for our first Basketball Club 
of the year.                                                         

Great to see so many new faces!                                                            
Remember all PE clubs run 8 - 8.20am 

and 3 - 4pm!  

Netball Club is back! Running every Tuesday 3 - 4pm and Years 7-10                           
will all have fixtures  
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sodium hydroxide NaOH)                

Very impressive work! Fantastic English work from these                   
students in Year 8!                                               

Well done Courtney, Jake and Megan.  

Our wonderful Ida from Germany has 
been inspiring our Year 8 students with a 

presentation on food!  

A great first session at Colney with our Year 7 footballers!                                                       
The scholars at the NCFC Academy were brilliant - a couple of the coaches                     

were ex-Victory Sport BTEC students too!  



Enrichment @ Victory 

Lovely to have a visit from these MFL  
students who are smashing Spanish! 

We’re really proud of you.  

So inspiring to watch our new Head of 
History, Mr Mayhew, in action. Eliciting 

some outstanding reposes as to the 
causes of WW1  

This is the face of pure joy! Jamie, we 

are so proud you won the national 

‘Design a Classroom’ competition.           

A privilege to let you know the good news 

today. It clearly means a great deal to 

you and your lovely family.  

We are so proud of 

our Year 11 stu-

dents - you’ve been 

amazing.                         

Thanks for your un-

wavering commit-

ment to Period 6. 
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Safeguarding @ Victory 
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If you are concerned about your child vaping, please visit the Parent Talk website for 
advice and guidance here:  

 
https://parents.actionforchildren.org.uk/behaviour/challenging-behaviour/im-worried-

about-my-child-vaping/ 






